
COMMITTEE MINUTES for
GOVERNMENT OVERSIGHT

Date: February 04, 2010 Place: Legislative Dining Room

Convened: 2/4/2010
10:05 AM

Recessed: Reconvened: Adjourned: 2/4/2010
11:00 AM

Present: Senators Olive-CH, Courtney-VC, Ward-RM, Sodders
Representatives Lensing-CH, Watts-RM, Baudler, Berry, Olson, S., Sorenson, Swaim,
Whitead

Absent: None

Excused: Senator Wieck
Representative Ford-VC

Representative Lensing called the Government Oversight Committee meeting to
order on February 4th, 2010 at 10:05 a.m.

The roll was taken and minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

Representative Lensing introduced Mary Neubauer, Vice President of External
Relations for Iowa Lottery. Mary Neubauer introduced Terry Rich, CEO of Iowa
Lottery who presented. Mr. Rich discussed the Lottery?s FY 2011 Budget and new
developments, including Iowa?s participation in a multi-jurisdiction lottery
and promotions that will encourage tourism and travel to attractions in other
Iowa communities. Mr. Rich announced the Iowa Lottery will see a 1% growth and
had completed and passed an audit. In addition, the Iowa Lottery would like
to invest in more electronic gaming, which will increase revenue and reduce
Iowa Lottery expenses for paper tickets.

Mr. Rich opened the floor for questions and a discussion followed.

Representative Lensing introduced Barbara Vos, E911 Program Manager for
Homeland Security & Emergency Management. Mrs. Vos discussed the E911
quarterly report and update for the fourth quarter. Mrs. Vos announced that a
federal grant had been awarded from the Federal Department of Transportation.
She explained that the award had allowed increased wireless network capacity
for pinpointing 911 callers, especially those communities that border the
state of Iowa.

Mrs. Vos opened the floor for questions and a brief discussion followed.

Representative Lensing announced the next meeting date for the week beginning
February 15th, 2010.

Representative Berry moved to arise and the meeting was adjourned at 11:00
a.m.

Representative Vicki S. Lensing

Jason Clinton, Committee Secretary
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